JHS Swimming and Diving Booster Club

Meeting Minutes

November 13, 2018 7:00 p.m. JHS A101

Meeting was called to order at 7:06 by Chris Snyder with 13 attendees. Motion to approve the minutes made by Megan Burrows, 2nd by Christine Ferrante.

Coach's Report:

- Coach needed to order additional plain caps as her supply was dwindling.
- Prep for the Viking meet is underway. Coach asked if the Boosters will cover admission for the B flight for finals. The cost is \$5 per swimmer.
 Motion made to accept by Chris Snyder, 2nd by Jeannette Currier. Motion approved.

President's Report:

- Chris thanked all involved in getting the raffle up and running especially Robyn Culp and David Zablo. A big thank you to all that organized the
 kick-off breakfast with honors going to the Osburn Family for hosting at their home.
- Thank you to Rob Weinland and Dave Zablo for taking the photos on picture day for the banners and program.
- Chris also thanked Pena Weinland on a great job with the apparel.
- Thank you to Dave Currier for all of his hard work keeping the website updated and running smoothly.
- Thank you to Leslie and Dan Murphy for all the work put into selling the squares.

Treasurer's Report:

Jeannine was unable to attend the meeting but reported that the current Booster club/swimmer account combined total is 7,005.69. As Jeannine no longer has a swimmer, Leslie Murphy is willing to take over as treasurer. We will begin transitioning the position as soon as both parties are able.

Old Business:

Football Squares:

<u>Fundraising:</u> Chipotle fundraiser is 11/15/18 from 5-9 with our flyer on November 15th. The flyer was emailed and passed out to team

17 squares left to sell. Purple and Gold meet will be the final pitch. At this point we have sold enough to cover the

payouts.

Sportswear: Last order was placed and the team T-shirts will be ready for the purple and gold meet.

Program: Dave reported that B. Metzger could no longer print the program for us. Printing is now at a cost. Ads sold will be able to

cover these costs with some funds leftover for profit. All agreed to raise the price of the new books to \$10. Quantity

ordered will be 75.

<u>Christmas Raffle:</u> Tickets are due by 11/28. Lots of swimmers have not picked up their tickets. Robyn is working with coach to get the

remaining tickets distributed. 24 prizes will be given out. Thoughts were passed around for changing up the fundraiser

next year.

<u>CSU:</u> Room is reserved. Jeannette Currier will help Chris Coordinate snacks and supplies for this meet.

<u>Banquet:</u> A quote was obtained from Elm Ridge that was comparable to our current expense with one less entrée. It was decided

to remain at Executive Caterers.

Boys' Bleaching: Koi was contacted. Further info needs to be given before a decision is made. Alternate arrangements will also be looked

into. Decisions to come closer to the event.

New Business:

Senior Banners: Street banners are optional for a cost to families of 62.50 and orders are due by 11/27. These are in addition to the

banners provided inside the Y by the booster club.

Volunteers Needed: A few additional people are still needed to help transition the computer and scoreboard at meets. We will start at the

purple/gold meet. C. Ferrante, Mr. Crawn, and Mr. Haines are willing to take on these jobs. L. Murphy is will to learn to sub. Mary Daiger may not be able to announce diving at all meets. Christine Ferrante will fill in as needed.

Team Accounts: Suggestions were made to alleviate the hurden of accounting for team accounts. Solutions range from elimination of the first state of the first state

Suggestions were made to alleviate the burden of accounting for team accounts. Solutions range from elimination of the accounts all together or alternatives to having to record monies earned. Future discussion will continue on this subject.

Having a way for families to earn assistance for expenses is still being considered.

Misc.: Suggested in the future to have a mandatory parent meeting held in October to go over the financial and volunteer needs

of the team as well as coach's expectations.

The next meeting will take place on December 11, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. in room A101. Motion to adjourn the meeting by Christine Ferrante, 2nd by Jeannette Currier.

